
 

Arthur & Adrianne Bollom 

308 Bevendale Road 

Dalton 2581 

 

Department of Planning & Environment 

 

Dear Sirs. 

 

We write this submission opposing AGLs proposed extension of time for the 

commencement of work regarding the Dalton Power Plant.  

 

I implore the N.S.W Department of Planning and Environment to refuse AGLs application.  

 

We wish to acknowledge my opposition of the departments prosecution of AGL in regard to 

their failing to declare political donations relating to previous applications including the 

Dalton Power Plant.  

We are opposed to this proposal for a number of reasons.  

1) Noise. Our home is approximately 1-2 kilometres from the proposed site. In 2012 

AGL advised they would double-glaze all the windows, double insulate the roof to 

reduce the potential noise. They then advised it would be difficult to sleep then 

proceeded to intensely encourage us to sign a 10 page confidential noise agreement. 

If we agreed to sign we were never to complain to the DPE about noise. A classic 

example of the double standards used.  

2) Water. When A.G.L installed, I believe, a 500 metre bore, my water table dropped 

dramatically. The effect of ground water and water flow is unknown. All of our 

drinking and bathing water is rain water. The affect of pollution on our roof 

catchment is of serious concern to us.  

3) Site maps. The inconsistency of the site maps is showing a total lack of accuracy – 

showing houses on the wrong side of the river, the actual site changed position and 

the noise receptors changed their location.  

4) Weather. Using Goulburn airport data to predict wind volume again a classic 

example of their double standards.  



5) Income. Our business is producing superfine merino wool and achieving excellent 

returns, the massive amounts of dust caused by the building of roads to the site 

construction will dramatically affect the value of our wool. 

6) Property value. Should this project go ahead, it will seriously affect our business and 

our property – which could be worthless.  

7) We spoke in opposition to A.G.L during the initial application at the N.S.W Planning 

& Assessment Commission public hearing in Gunning 2012 and my views opposing 

the power plant have strengthened dramatically as outlined.  

 

Thank you considering our objection to this extension application.  

 

AH & AM Bollom 

 


